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By e-mail:  plan@great-yarmouth.gov.uk 

 

Application: 06/21/0587/F  

 

Site:  Hollywood Cinema Marine Parade GREAT YARMOUTH (land south of) NR30 2DL 

 

Proposal:  Installation of one 5m tall heavy duty steel column and associated feature lighting 

projection apparatus 

 

Remit:  

The Theatres Trust is the national advisory public body for theatres. We were established 

through the Theatres Trust Act 1976 'to promote the better protection of theatres' and provide 

statutory planning advice on theatre buildings and theatre use in England through The Town and 

Country Planning (Development Management Procedure) (England) Order 2015, requiring the 

Trust to be consulted by local authorities on planning applications which include 'development 

involving any land on which there is a theatre'. 

 

Comment:  

This application for planning permission has come to the attention of the Trust as it seeks to 

install lighting apparatus to the former Royal Aquarium/Royalty, now known as the Arc Cinema.    

 

The building was originally an aquarium from 1875 but was re-built seven years later and re-

opened in 1883 as a theatre hosting summer shows and pantomimes along with roller skating.  A 

number of notable performers and artists from the late nineteenth and early twentieth centuries 

appeared including Oscar Wilde.  Variety shows were held until around 1920 at which point the 

main auditorium was used full-time for cinema with a seated capacity of 1,500, although theatre 

use continued with conversion of the dining room and was called Little Theatre.  This continued 

to 1970 when it was converted to a smaller cinema screen and a disco was also opened 

elsewhere in the building.  The building was subsequently sub-divided and altered further to 

provide five cinema screens.  It closed in 2019 with its operator falling into administration but was 

taken on shortly after.  The building is a non-designated heritage asset with a striking nineteenth 

century façade but has been considered too altered internally to be considered for statutory 

listing.  Nonetheless it is an important cultural asset for the town and a recognisable landmark. 
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As with further applications at the Gorleston Pavilion and St George’s Theatre to which we have 

also commented and supported, this proposal forms part of a wider masterplan and strategy to 

provide or improve lighting at key sites around the borough.  It aims to better reveal and highlight 

the significance of important landmarks and their architecture.  This is something we support and 

welcome.  Improving the attractiveness of the town and its offer will encourage and retain visitors 

and town centre footfall, helping support the sustainability and viability of its cultural and heritage 

assets including this site.       

 

The apparatus will be located adjacent to the building within its parking area, projecting images 

onto it.  We do not consider the installation to undermine the character, setting and interest of the 

cinema as a non-designated heritage asset.     

 

Therefore we are supportive of the granting of planning permission.   

 

Please contact us if you wish to discuss these comments further. 

   
Tom Clarke MRTPI 
National Planning Adviser 


